Town of Princeton Princeton Parks and Recreation May 2, 2017 - 7:00 / Center School

Submitted by N. Fitzgerald

Attendees

Kelton Burbank Mike Crowley - no Nannette Fitzgerald Phil Gransewicz Hollie Lucht Emily Nicasio Ed Sweeney

Director Updates - Hollie

- Freezer in field house needs additional repair. Discussion regarding replacement of unit. This model freezer to replace is \$10,000. Committee unanimously approved repair to freezer motor \$800.
- Committee discussion regarding electric cost at field house. In May 2013 field house electric was \$58.72, TPS was \$167.05. TPS cost are related to water pump & irrigation system. TPS electric bill is paid by DPW. P&R will monitor electric cost at Krashes.
- Town cleaning person can no longer clean bathrooms at Krashes. Jennifer (tenant) has been cleaning bathrooms. DPW empties trash containers at Krashes, but doesn't empty bathroom trash. Hollie will create a posting on "Next Door" for cleaning person 2x/week.
- Soccer fields need to be lined every week. Possibly advertise both these together. In the
 past Ed's son has done this 1x week, 1.5 hours \$15.00/week. Committee unanimously
 approved advertising both these positions as one listing for \$50.00 /week
- P&R voted to waive one month of rent for Jennifer because of the issues she has encountered this season.
- Softball field at TPS Glenn Lyons will remove cement footings and posts and reset the post. Resetting the post will need to be done every year.
- Hollie met with DPW and Conservation Committee, it was decided not to use fertilizer on the softball field. P&R discussed moving softball field to Babe Ruth field, which conservation committee was ok with. Field can be used for both Babe Ruth and softball. Committee will table this until the fall.

Financials

New Business

Hollie received a quote for tick pesticide treatment for Krashes which was \$800.00. The
quote is only for the first treatment. The treatment would need to be reapplied on a
schedule with additional cost for the subsequent treatments. Committee decided not to go
forward with the tick pesticide.

Next Meeting

June 5, 2017